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July 12, 2024 
 
 
 
Patrick Ruppe, Executive Director 
Harbor Regional Center 
21231 Hawthorne Boulevard 
Torrance, CA  90503 
 
Dear Mr. Ruppe: 
 
Thank you for submitting Harbor Regional Center’s (HRC) fiscal year (FY) 2024-25 
Performance Contract, which was adopted by HRC’s Board of Directors on May 21, 
2024.  The Department of Developmental Services (Department) reviewed the 
performance contract for compliance with applicable statutory provisions and the 
Department’s performance contract guidelines dated March 25, 2024.  HRC’s FY  
2024-25 Performance Contract is approved as submitted.  Any revisions to the 
approved plan must be submitted to the Department in writing. 
 
The Department appreciates the efforts of HRC staff and the community’s participation 
in the development of the HRC plan.  If you have any questions regarding this letter, 
please contact Elizabeth Tom, Secondary Regional Center Liaison, Office of 
Community Operations, at (279) 895-9444, or by email at elizabeth.tom@dds.ca.gov. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
ERNIE CRUZ 
Deputy Director 
Community Services Division 
 
cc:  Joseph Czarske, Harbor Regional Center 

 Aaron Carruthers, State Council on Developmental Disabilities 
 Tiffani Andrade, Department of Developmental Services 
 Christine Bagley, Department of Developmental Services 
 Jacqueline Gaytan, Department of Developmental Services 
 Monserrat Palacios, Department of Developmental Services 
 Elizabeth Tom, Department of Developmental Services 

mailto:elizabeth.tom@dds.ca.gov

		2024-07-12T14:37:10-0700
	Agreement certified by Adobe Acrobat Sign




